
1

REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA CARLETON RAPPORT

DATE 30 March 1998

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator, Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. Councillor Alex Munter

SUBJECT/OBJET SOUND ATTENUATION ON MARCH ROAD – MORGAN’S
GRANT AND BRIARBROOK

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That Transportation Committee recommend Council approve the sound attenuation
measures as outlined by regional staff to address noise issues, and that funding for these
measures come from within the previously-approved budget for the March Road project.

BACKGROUND

The staff memorandum (attached hereto) shows that the existing privacy fences along March
Road in Morgan’s Grant and Briarbrook are inadequate to deal in any way with the current road
noise, let alone the levels after the widening.  An analysis by a noise expert shows that the current
fence on the west side of March Road provides “no acoustical value”, while the one on the east
side requires repairs to achieve the current sound attenuation standards.

These fences were constructed before there were rules about sound attenuation.  In the past,
Council has supported the upgrading of substandard fences as part of a road widening project (i.e.
Baseline Road and portions of Hunt Club Road).

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The existing approved budget for the March Road project has sufficient funds to be able to
complete these works within budget.

Approved by
Alex Munter






